DELAWARE COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES FOR
JUNE 24, 2010

Executive Board met on personnel issues preceding the regular meeting.

Regular meeting of the Board of Health was held in IV-D Courtroom on the 3rd floor of the Delaware County building.  Chairperson Judi Harris called the meeting to order at 7:36 p.m.  The following board members were present:

Judi Harris-Chairperson			Dr. John Peterson-Vice Chairperson
Ben Delk					Terri Townsend

Administrator, Robert Jones, presented to the members the proposed 2011 budget.  Mr. Jones reported the Auditor anticipates a 75% collection rate for this tax year which may cause a short fall in 2010 of $72,000 to $126,000 for the department.  Mr. Jones has been given both figures and he stated the $72,000 amount could be met by not filling the two vacant positions.  The County Council President asked department heads to cut their budgets by 10% for 2011 which the proposed budget reflects this cut by eliminating a sanitarian and nurse position.  Mr. Jones along with Dr. Wilkins recommended to the board no further cuts to the operating budget and to see what the Council does in September.  Mr. Jones also recommended not spending the remaining $30,000 of Tobacco Settlement Funds so those monies could be available if needed.  After further discussion a motion was made and seconded by B.  Delk and T. Townsend respectfully to accept the proposed 2011 budget as presented, motion carried.  

Cecilia Williams, Tobacco Free Coalition Coordinator, updated the board members on the activities of the coalition.  C. Williams gave a testimonial talk at the Go Red for Women event which also had First Lady of Indiana; Sherry Daniels addressed the women attending the event.  Future events would be Relay for Life and Delaware County Fair.  C. Williams said the coalition would like to hold a town hall meeting in the future with participation for board members.  C. Williams stated her concerns with the YMCA’s Kids Marathon which was held in the month of May on the Ball State University campus.  C. Williams contacted a YMCA staff member a week after the event requesting the number of smoke free pledges that were signed with no response; contacting the same staff member 2 weeks after the event with no response.  The numbers requested were to be part of a report submitted to the Indiana State Department of Health which she could not complete.  C. Williams stated the event was a very nice event and well ran but she reminded the board how it was a request of the board to include the pledge forms as part of the Kids Marathon since the monies were coming from the Tobacco Settlement Funds.  She thought the board should be given information as to the number of pledges that were signed.  C. Williams also observed while attending the event, participation of out of county schools was significantly higher than children from Delaware County.  Mr. Jones stated childhood obesity was the focus of the Kids Marathon.  Chairperson Harris said the board did specify smoke free pledges would be part of the registration so numbers should be available to C. Williams and the board.  C. Williams would like to apply for a grant in the amount of $3000-$5000 which would require participation from board members and the staff of the Health Department.  After discussion, a motion was made and seconded to have C. Williams to apply for the grant through NABA, motion carried.

The July meeting was canceled and the next meeting was announced as August 12th.  A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting, motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:16 p.m.


________________________________		_______________________________
Judi Harris, Chairperson				Donna Wilkins M.D., Health Officer




